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Earthquake Preparedness
Is King County Water District No. 90 prepared for the “Big One?” The 
short answer is “No,” but we are working on it. Here is what we are 
working on:

In 2021, the District joined the “Shake Alert” early warning system. The 
Shake Alert monitoring device added to the District office will work with 
the other 394 stations in Washington (plus additional stations in Oregon 
and California) to provide a few seconds to a full minute advanced 
earthquake notice. This will provide enough time for the District to shut 
down pumps and reservoirs in advance of the earthquake to minimize 
the effects of shaking on the equipment. In the future, customers will be 
able to get similar advance warning through the “my shake alert app” 
(find it at the App Store or Google Play). 

KCWD90 also joined the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network 
(PSERN) in 2021. PSERN is a new public safety network that is being 
implemented to expand the current King County Emergency Radio 
Communication System. PSERN will be utilized by law enforcement and 
emergency personnel to effectively communicate during emergency 
situations.

In April of 2021, the District was awarded a $1.1 million FEMA grant to 
seismically upgrade the Pump Stations in High Valley (Pump Stations 4, 
5, & 6). These sites are currently undergoing structural and geotechnical 
studies so that we can determine what improvements need to be made 
at each site. Construction on this FEMA grant project will occur in 2022. 

The District has recently changed its standards so that all new water 
main will be “restrained” to reduce the likelihood of pipe segments 
“pulling apart” during an earthquake event. Furthermore, the District is 
now allowing High Density Polyethylene (HDPE) pipe to be installed, 
especially in high risk areas. HDPE pipe has no joints that can pull apart 
during an earthquake event and is practically indestructible.  

The District is working jointly with our wholesale provider, Seattle Public 
Utilities (SPU), to reinforce or replace the transmission main from Lake 
Youngs through downtown Renton to the District’s Pump Station #1. 
This area is a known liquefaction area that could wipe out the District’s 
primary water supply.    Story continued on back 
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